## Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors Work Session June 17, 2008

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their regular scheduled work session meeting on Tuesday, June 17, 2008 at the Municipal Building, 783 S. Geyers Church Road, Middletown, PA 17057 beginning at 7:00 pm.

## Present:

Andy Doherty, Chairman, Board of Supervisors Daryl LeHew, Vice Chair, Board of Supervisors Anna J. Dale, Member, Board of Supervisors William Kametz, Board of Supervisors Ronald Kopp, Member, Board of Supervisors Stephan Letavic, Township Manager Andrew Kenworthy, Engineer Peter Henninger, Solicitor

## Items Addressed:

- 1. Salute the Flag
- 2. <u>Citizen's Input</u> None
- 3. Managers Report Mr. Letavic

**Detweiler Storm Water Update:** Mr. Letavic informed the board that Jim Foreman and Marvin Stoner are to pull more water samples and contact other neighbors to try to determine the source of the septic in the drainage swale. Tests for the residential sewer were to begin the next day. Mr. Sallies pipe has been repaired.

**Mobile Home Parks:** Work has begun on paving in Cedar Manor. Paving in Pine Manor will follow

**Grant Application:** We will be submitting a grant for gaming funds this week. The project will concentrate on Geyers Church Road from Alwine to Rt 230 and will include paving, drainage and sight distance corrections. The cost will be approximately \$772,000.

**Resolution 2008-8:** Gaming Funds Grant Application – Mr. Letavic asked the BOS to pass the resolution in support of applying for a grant to improve Geyers Church Road.

Supervisor LeHew made a motion to approve Resolution 2008-8 Gaming Funds Grant Application, Supervisor Dale seconded motion, motion carried.

- 4. **Old Business** None
- 5. **New Business** None

Chairman Doherty Adjourned Meeting @ 7:53pm